
 “Achievement is outstanding because every student matters” Ofsted 2013 

Fortnightly Newsletter for Students & Families 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

An exciting few weeks ahead for everyone in the run up to Christmas!  

We begin Show Week from 2nd December with our first big production over the next few months, 

Shrek! Congratulations to everyone involved in the show - to the amazing staff who have contributed to 

directing, making costumes, making the set etc - we are blessed! Our cast have worked so hard so please 

come along and support them - we are very proud.  

Monday brings 2nd December, and our Christmas festivities begin (alongside lots of hard work in lessons, 

obviously)! Our Christmas Shop will open from Monday, by appointment only. I cannot thank our community 

enough for the amazing donations of lovely gifts which will be purchased through hard work and not cash. We 

will also have Advent Student of the Day and Form Tutor Advent Student - as well as postcards and treats for 

many other festive events - the trees are up and we are ready to celebrate. 

I have included in this edition our Christmas card competition winners - I am looking forward to sending our 

academy cards to our friends and associates. Well done to sisters Jacinth and Jonath (a lovely family victory) 

and to Hannah and Senaya - beautiful designs!  

Congratulations to our Year 11 and 13 students who have worked hard in their recent mock examinations and 

deserve a lovely break before the next round. Their attitudes have been excellent and we are all excited to see 

what they will achieve. Time to knuckle down over the next few short months and 

make those dreams come true!  

Thank you to Ms Gallagher and her team for an amazing Christmas Fair last weekend 

- and thank you to those of you who came along to support.  

Our Ofsted inspection report (which is lovely and we are so pleased) will be published 

over the next few days. Miss Hawes will send it directly to you as soon as we are able 

to do so - I am really looking forward to sharing it with everyone.  

Enjoy a lovely weekend and thank you, as ever for your support.  

Naomi Palmer, Principal 
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Head Ambassadors @ Victory 

These are our wonderful Head Ambassadors               
with Matthew Prior, Sixth Former our Chief Exec of 
Student Voice. This morning they had lots of fun in 
their photo shoot with the Principal ready for the 
release of our Ofsted report which is due to be 
published any day now! They are an excellent              

student leadership group who work hard to make 
sure we listen to our students and take action to 

make their time with us both enjoyable and                                
educational. We are very proud of Alice, Luke,              

Hugo, Jacinth, Rokaia, Easy and Emily  



Student News @ Victory 

Thank you to Mr Dos Santos for these 
beautiful shots of our wonderful school. 

Super fun in Science, exploring complete circuits.  



Christmas Card Competition @ Victory 

Congratulations to our talented winners: Hannah, Jacinth, Jonath and Senaya - and 
thank you for the beautiful cards! 



Outdoor learning week! Year 10                         
Geographers practicing for their  trip to 

the coast in July!  

Student News @ Victory 

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Well done, superstar human.                         
You’re working so hard and loving                  

RE knowledge!  

Our Year 7 students did a fab job working out how to make complete circuits                                               
and making lamps turn on and off!  

Our Year 8 scientists investigating food tests - great work, everyone!  



Congratulations to these Year 7 Going for Gold winners:                                                             

Evie, Chloe, Angelina and Senaya for an outstanding effort in the languages Spelling 

Bee; Elliot for an excellent effort across the board; and Poppy for being a generally               

fantastic human in our Year Group!                                                          

Year 7 Going for Gold Winners @ Victory 



Year 8 Fantastic Fist Bump Winners @ Victory 

Congratulations to these Year 8 'Fantastic Fist Bump' reward winners.                                 

Well done Frankie, Oscar, Melody, Latavia and Jess.   



Year 8 Fantastic Fist Bump Winners @ Victory 

Congratulations to these Year 8 'Fantastic Fist Bump' reward winners.                                 

Well done Marley, Billy, Lillia, and Megan!  



Year 8 Fantastic Fist Bump Winners @ Victory 

Congratulations to these Year 8 'Fantastic Fist Bump' reward winners.                                 

Well done Harry, Mr Wilson, Mr Palmer and Mr James!  



Year 9 Team Red Rewards Winners @ Victory 

Congratulations to these Year 9 'High Flying Team Red' reward winners:                                   

Josh for engaging in all lessons and helping support his peers in maths;                                

Layla for a positive return to the half term; Lena and Seb for helping the Year Team with 

litter collection at social times; Joe for his continued positive attitude scores; Thani for 

being kind and caring to all members of the academy; Miss Warman for being supportive 

with our students; and Dr Shamoon for inspiring the next generation!  



Year 11 Pink Tie Positivity Winners @ Victory 

Congratulations to these Year 11 reward winners:                                                                      

Josh for a massive improvement in his ATL, effort, and focus; Tasmin for her resilience 

and strength at school; Emily for her successful enrolment as an Ambassador, and her 

all-round enthusiasm; Riley for his determination to succeed in his mocks; and the              

amazing MAGGIE, for being brilliant with our Year Group, and generally being awesome!  



Outdoor learning week! Year 10                         
Geographers practicing for their  trip to 

the coast in July!  

Enrichment @ Victory 

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Well done, superstar human.                         
You’re working so hard and loving                  

RE knowledge!  

Our Year 8 boys in action yesterday, in 
their first football fixture of the year against 

Hellesdon. 

We were delighted to welcome Steve Eadon from The Mingalaba Project to Victory                
recently. He showed us how languages can be used in our future lives, with a particular 
focus on football. Having worked abroad and worked with Arsenal for 12 years, he was 

able to show pupils what languages can do for us.   



Outdoor learning week! Year 10                         
Geographers practicing for their  trip to 

the coast in July!  

Enrichment @ Victory 

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Well done, superstar human.                         
You’re working so hard and loving                  

RE knowledge!  

We were delighted to welcome Julia   
Hodgson, Manager of the Sterling Market 

Desk at the Bank of England, to the               
academy, to deliver a talk to our business, 

finance and economics students.  

A massive well done to our Year 7s who 
competed at the Ormiston Academies 

Trust NCFC Football tournament.   
POTM: Riley S!  

Our Year 10 students had a fab time at 
Sportspark UEA, diving into exciting                    

career opportunities in the world of sport! 

Our fab Year 7s in action in the Smash Up 
Football Tournament at Open Academy. 

POTM: Jack D! 



Enrichment @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Well done to the Year 9 and 10 girls who took part in the inter-college netball                    

tournament. Congrats to our fab POTM!  
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Enrichment @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Perfect sunny, icy day for our Year 7 Group 1 Snow Tubbing Trip!  

Group 2 have officially been signed off from their 4 week beginners course at Trowse. 
Students have developed their skiing skills and are now able to manoeuvre around the 

slope. We're so proud of you all!  



A huge well done to Senaya and Chloe 
who are through to the regional final of 
the Ormiston Academies Trust Modern 
Foreign Languages Spelling Bee final.  

Enrichment @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

This week, we launched our Boys Move 
Programme, led by Mr Palmer with support 

from the Youth Sport Trust, to increase 
boys' physical activity levels whilst raising 

awareness of common issues teenage 
boys face .  

An inspiring day for our students at John Innes Centre for the Find Your Future in 
STEMM event! A fantastic range of local employers and exciting career opportunities!  



Outdoor learning week! Year 10                         
Geographers practicing for their  trip to 

the coast in July!  

Enrichment @ Victory 

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Well done, superstar human.                         
You’re working so hard and loving                  

RE knowledge!  

A super exciting afternoon for Year 7,                
as we welcomed back the annual                     

STEM Roadshow. A fun and interactive 
way to learn about the science of                 

electricity and renewable generation in 
the energy industry.  

We had a wonderful time at our annual Christmas Fair. It's so wonderful bringing the 
community into our amazing school. 

Thank you to everyone who attended and made it such a success. 

We were delighted to welcome Kevin 
Strange from Anidote Gamers/AMD for                
another Morning Careers Buzz session. 

Fantastic insights into a very sought after 
career! We’re looking forward to working 
together on projects with our students.  



Enrichment @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

This is the face of pure joy! Jamie, we 

are so proud you won the national 

‘Design a Classroom’ competition.           

A privilege to let you know the good news 

today. It clearly means a great deal to 

you and your lovely family.  

We are so proud of 

our Year 11 stu-

dents - you’ve been 

amazing.                         

Thanks for your un-

wavering commit-

ment to Period 6. 
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Are you struggling with energy debt? 

If you’re struggling with debt its difficult to know where to turn. 
The British Gas Energy Trust would encourage you to contact 
your local Money Advice Agency for help before applying for a 
grant. If you get advice, this will help your chances of a successful grant application. 

Click here to find your local advice centre or find online debt and money information 
at www.turn2us.org.uk, www.StepChange.org and on the Citizens Advice national website. 

The Individual and Families Fund 

The fund is available to British Gas and non-British Gas customers with credit or pre-payment meter accounts. 

Criteria that must be met: 

•  Pre-payment meter customers must have between £50 and £1,700 of energy debt 

• Credit customers must have between £250 and £1,700 of energy debt 

• You live in England, Scotland, or Wales 

• You have not received a grant from the British Gas Energy Trust within the last 2 years 

• You must be seeking a grant to clear an outstanding debt on a current or open gas, electricity or dual fuel 
energy account. The account must be in your name and relate to your main residence 

• The trust does not consider awarding grants to closed accounts (e.g., if you have moved home) 

• If your application is successful, your energy account will be credited with the grant. Please note the British 
Gas Energy Trust does not award cash payments 

• You must be in or facing fuel poverty 

• You have received help from a money advice agency or used our trusted partner’s self help Benefit 
Calculator tool within the last 6 months 

Please do not apply for our grants if you do not have energy debt, as your application will be rejected. If you are 
struggling financially, please visit the drop down menu from ‘money and energy advice’ for resources such as the 
Bounce back Checklist, Better Off Calculator or the Lightning Reach Financial Support Portal. Alternatively, 
check Money and Energy Advice to find a Trust funded project local to you. 

If you meet all the above criteria you may be eligible for a Trust grant, click here to apply for a grant. 

British Gas Energy Support Fund 

The Energy Support Fund is currently open to applications from British Gas customers with credit or pre-payment 
meter accounts. 

Criteria that must be met: 

• You are a British Gas credit or pre-payment meter customer living in England, Scotland, or Wales  

• You have not received a grant from the British Gas Energy Trust within the last 12 months 

• You must be seeking a grant to clear an outstanding debt on a current or open gas, electricity or dual fuel 
energy account in your name or be a member of that household, the energy account must relate to your main 
residence  

• You must have a minimum debt of £50 as a pre-payment meter customer, or £250 as a credit account               
customer 

• Have a maximum £2,000 gas and/or electricity debt 

• You must be in or facing Fuel Poverty   

• You have received help from a money advice agency or used our trusted partner’s self help Benefit 
Calculator tool within the last 6 months. 

 If you meet all the above criteria you may be eligible for a Trust grant, click here to apply for a grant. 

https://www.moneyhelper.org.uk/en/money-troubles/dealing-with-debt/use-our-debt-advice-locator?source=mas
http://www.turn2us.org.uk/
http://www.stepchange.org/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/debt-and-money/
https://www.moneyhelper.org.uk/en/money-troubles/dealing-with-debt/debt-advice-locator
https://benefits-calculator.askbill.org.uk/calculator/new/household-details
https://benefits-calculator.askbill.org.uk/calculator/new/household-details
https://britishgasenergytrust.org.uk/fuel-and-money-advice/
https://bget.org.uk/login.php
https://www.moneyhelper.org.uk/en/money-troubles/dealing-with-debt/debt-advice-locator
https://benefits-calculator.askbill.org.uk/calculator/new/household-details
https://benefits-calculator.askbill.org.uk/calculator/new/household-details
https://bget.org.uk/login.php

